
  
 
 

NEIGHBORHOOD COUNCIL #6 MEETING 
December 5, 2012, Sunnyside School Library 

 
COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT:  Robin Baker, Nick Bourdeau, Bonnie Haman, Cherry Loney 
 
COUNCIL MEMBERS ABSENT:  Carl Donovan  
 
The meeting was called to order at 7 p.m. followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.  
 
Old Business: 
Minutes of the November 7 meeting were approved as written. 
 
Committee Reports: 
Police Advisory Board:  Robin reports they continue to pursue the feasibility of moving the call center to the 
Adult Detention Facility.  Costs are a major factor.  In particular, the cost to relocate the server is high.  A 
Citizens Police Academy will start soon.   
 
Pearson Addition SID:  City personnel recently convened the work group for a meeting, although no one who 
attended is present at the Council meeting to provide a report. 
 
Upper/Lower River Road Drainage:  Work continues on a resolution.  City staff will meet with property owners 
for a status update in early 2013. 
 
Council of Councils:  No report.  
 
Complaint from Linda Stirling, 1375 13

th
 Ave SW, #12, Re Rental Property on 13

th
 St. So:  Nick followed up with 

Officer Brian Slavik.  The complaint has been turned over to Officer Pam Henry and a file has been opened on 
the property.  Linda and her tenant, Justin Cockrell, 1413 13

th
 St. So., were present and provided additional 

information describing fights, loud music, screaming, etc. that tenants in neighboring properties are regularly 
subjected to.  The Council advised sending a letter to the property owner requesting her to resolve the issues 
and to consistently file a police report on each incident.  Once initiated, the Neighborhood Watch program will be 
helpful in mitigating this problem. 
 
New Business: 
By unanimous ballot, the following Neighborhood Council 6 officers were elected for the 2013 term: 
Chairman, Robin Baker 
Vice Chairman, Nick Bourdeau 
Secretary, Cherry Loney 
 
The representative to Council of Councils was postponed till January to provide time to talk with Carl Donovan 
about his continued interest/availability to serve. 
 
Other: 
Neighborhood Watch and Community Policing will be discussed at the January meeting. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 7:32 p.m. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Cherry Loney, Secretary  
 
 
 
 


